
Dear Friends and Members, 

There was no newsletter issued for the month of May, 2002.  Prior to 

May 2002, the newsletter corresponded with the month in which the 

current Club meeting took place.  At the May 2002 Board meeting, it 

was decided the newsletter should be issued for the upcoming month, 

which in May 2002, would have been June 2002.  As such, the 

newsletter issued in May was designated as the June 2002 newsletter.  

The sequence of newsletters “jumped” from April 2002 directly to June 

2002. 

 

I have excerpted the following explanation provided in Val Kieser’s 

President’s Message from the June 2002 issue of the BAAC Newsletter: 

“Don’t be surprised by the date of this newsletter.  The board decided 

at the last board meeting to date the newsletter according to the date 

of the coming month rather than the preceding month.  So, don’t look 

for a May 2002 newsletter—there won’t be one!” 

Randall Hicks, Webmaster 


